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Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been a really busy week in school—it has flown 

by. The children continue to show excellent manners 

and behaviour.  

As you will see later in the newsletter the Year 5 and 

6 children have been out on their trips this week. I 

would like to thank all of the parents and carers for 

helping them to have a fantastic day by providing 

World War II style clothing for the children. This really 

did help to make the days a success and your support 

with this is really appreciated. We understand that 

everyone leads very busy lives but by spending some 

time thinking about a costume with your child it 

really did give them a great experience. Thank you.  

We have recently noticed that a considerable number 

of children are not coming to school with their PE 

kits. This means they have to borrow kit as we are 

always keen for children to take part in PE. Children 

should only take their PE kit home at the end of the 

week or term for washing meaning that it is in school 

all week. This will really help the teachers to make 

sure the children get plenty of physical activity.  

Well done to all those people who correctly named 

my favourite football team last week. On the basis of 

current results let’s leave it there for now! Have a 

good weekend. 

Graham Almond 

Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Monday 1st October 

MacMillan Coffee Morning and PTA launch 10.00am 

Thursday 4th October  

Individual Photos 

Volleyball Tournament (letters will be sent home) 

Monday 8th October 

Year 6 e-safety workshop 

Friday 19th October  

End of Term 1 

Monday 29th October  

Start of Term 2 

MacMillan Coffee Morning 

Don’t forget our coffee morning: 

Monday 1st October 2018 

10.00am –until 11.30am  

School Hall Home School Agreement and Update Forms 

Thank you to all of those parents and carers who 

have sent back the forms and update forms we really 

appreciate it. If you still have the forms at home 

please could you return them to us as soon as 

possible so we can be sure we have all of the correct 

details and permissions. Thank you 

Pupil Premium Funding 

To see if your child is eligible for Free School Meals 

and to support school funding please login to the 

Parent Portal: 

https://lcc.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/parentportal/    

More details are on the Schools Meal ‘tab’ on the 

school website.  



Chapel Champions - 21st September 2018 

 

Sporting Update 

Our Key Stage 2 football teams took part in 

tournaments this week on the 3G pitch at Wainfleet 

Road. On Tuesday the girls football team improved 

immensely throughout the afternoon and won their 

last game 4-0. Our boys team (without the Year 6s 

who were on their trip) played amazingly well and 

tried their very best. They finished in 6th place. We 

have no doubt that when we enter events such as 

this in the future following some more training and 

practise the children will get the success their efforts 

deserve. Thank you to Mr Borrell and Mr Shaw for 

taking the teams.   

 

Harvest Festival 

Please remember to bring in some donations for the 

Skegness Food Bank by Tuesday 9th October.   

Attendance Update 

This week’s attendance for each class: 

Reception  -    93.91% 

Year 1   -          94.81% 

Year 2   -          96.67% 

Year 3  -           96.11% 

Year 4   -          97.18% 

Year 5   -          99.60% 

Year 6  -          96.09% 

 Achievement Award Values Award: Organisation 

Reception  Amilee S - for practising writing her sounds and adding 

them to the working wall.  

Blake - for ‘choosing, using and putting away’ the         

construction. 

Year 1 Phoebe - fantastic work in Science working well in a group 

to make a birds nest using natural materials.  

Oscar - for being able to organise and present his Maths 

work well.   

Year 2 Rubi-leye - for an excellent retelling using beautiful     

drawings in RE.   

Zac - always being the first child who is organised and 

ready for learning!  

Year 3 Addison – for showing multiple ways of making 415 
during our Maths lesson. 

Lixuan – for organising his belongings prior to our PE 
lesson. 

Year 4 Layla - an amazing, detailed observational drawing.   Buddy - being more organised and being on time for    

everything!  

Year 5 Summer R - an amazing approach to feedback and       

explanations of her Maths work.  

Taylor C - a huge effort organising his work to make the 

presentation clearer.  

Year 6 Kyle - always perservering even when he finds it tricky.  Dylan C - much improved organisation!   

We’ll Meet Again 

The Year 5 and 6 children visited the We’ll Meet 

Again museum in Frieston on Tuesday and Thursday 

this week. The children looked amazing in their World 

War II outfits and the teachers returned to school to 

share the excellent behaviour the children displayed. 

Trips such as this really enhance our curriculum and 

give children first hand experiences to inspire them.  

 


